# Fellowship of 1066 Longmarkers



## PRESIDENT

# CODDIE LODGLEY

BULLETIN

**AUTUMN 2000** 



### **NEW MEMBERS**

After last year's Dinner it was suggested that membership of the Fellowship should be increased. We thought long and hard and eventually several names were submitted.

We now welcome, in alphabetical order, the following associate members, Ron & Marion Ball, Bob & June Chambers, Peter & Gwyneth Holland, Pete Wall and Dave Wright. May they enjoy a long and happy alliance with us.

# ANNUAL DINNER 2001 27th January

Once again we have booked the Yelton Hotel for this yearly get-together and tickets are now available from Arthur (01424 440771) or Esther (01424 751581) at the traditional price of £10.50.

Michael Bridgeland is our guest speaker and rest assured that the other speakers will be entertaining and outrageous. As for the cross toasting, it's witty! it's wild! The identity of the recipient of this year's coveted Ladies' Salver will be revealed and we will then adjourn to the candlelit cellars to be entertained by Joyce Oliver with her organ. You will be able to buy tickets from Dave & Audrey Morris for our raffle and gossip to old friends in the anteroom.

NOT TO BE MISSED!!

### **OBITUARY**

In August we heard the sad news of the sudden death of one of our founder members, Colin Sinden.

Colin was a hardworking member of the Hastings & St. Leonards C.C. and was club captain for several years during the fifties. Those of us who rode with him, well remember his encyclopaedic knowledge of the lanes for miles around Hastings, his interest in old churches and a wry sense of humour.

Although, like so many people, he gave up active cycling with the arrival of his two daughters, he retained an interest in our sport through his membership of the Kent & Sussex Fellowship and was a committee member for a number of years.

The 1066 Fellowship was well represented at his funeral which was also attended by workmates and other old friends.